MINUTES

Building Committee Executive Board

Monday, June 18, 2007

a. Meeting called to order at 7:15 pm by Chairman Dennis Ducharme

b. Roll call of officers: 4 Present, 2 Excused, 2 Vacant Positions (Marketing & Fund Raising)

c. Pat Donovan restated that we need a site plan to continue in our efforts to design our new Post Home.  Stage one will be the hall, a kitchen and bathrooms.  Pat asked two firms for bids and received one back from GE Reaves Engineering Inc of San Antonio for $750.00 plus tax.  We recommend hiring this firm.

d. Based on the previous Bldg Exec Board meeting, we’ll need approximately $300,000 to begin stage one of our new Post Home.  The topic of expanding our current hall came up.  It was quickly dismissed since everyone felt we’d be wasting our money since the current building is old, the water problem, and the hall couldn’t handle the needed electric demand.

e. The June 9th New Post Hall Brainstorming and Discussion session went well.  We discussed various ways to market our Legion Post and came up with many bullet statements to put into our marketing material.

f. Pat Donovan has received a bid to repair the water problem in the hall.  The total cost of all four stages would be approximately $6,799.  There are four parts to fix the flooding problem:

1. Waterproof the foundation.  The total cost would be $2,799 plus tax.  This part is broken into two tasks

a. Dig to the bottom of the foundation from the patio to the door in the hall.  Cost is $840.  We could save this if we did the labor ourselves

b. Waterproof the foundation.  They would waterproof a minimum 18 inches below grade and 12 inches above grade.  Cost $1,959

2. Build an 8 inch curb from the end of the patio to a little past the end of the building to divert the water away from the building.  Cost approx $2,000

3. Install oversized gutters to collect and divert water.  Cost approx $1,000
4. Install awning on patio cover to prevent water from blowing in onto the patio.  Cost approx $1,000
Meeting was adjourned at 8:50 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Dennis Ducharme
Building Committee Chairman

